TOWN of WOOLSEY

Regular Meeting May 4, 2015

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Gary Laggis at 6:37pm. Present at the meeting were
Councilman Kenny Wright, Councilman Jack Gilson and Councilman Frank Carden, along with
a new resident in Woolsey. The minutes from April’'s meeting were approved with Councilman
Wright making the motion for approval and Councilman Carden seconding it.

Financial Report

In the operating account, income was from the following: Bell South Franchise Fee - $21.29.
Total Income was $21.29. Expenses were the following: AT&T - $58.11, Lawn Care - $300.00,
Rent - $50.00, and Clerk - $300. Total expenses were $708.11. The beginning balance was
$52,667.26 and the ending balance is $51,980.44. In the project account there was no activity
so the month ending balance is $22,499.75. Councilman Gilson made the motion to accept the
financial report and was seconded by Councilman Carden. Mayor Laggis reported that the CD
had matured and he will call the bank to have them roll it over as per usual.

Old Business

1. Building Update — Councilman Carden texted Bob Barnard but had not heard back from him.
Will try to call him.

2. Mr. Ballard — Mayor Laggis had contacted him in regards to whether or not the town is eligible
to receive funds from the sales tax collected within the county. Mr. Ballard told him that the town
would be eligible for SPLOST funds, but not revenue from sales tax. Mr. ballard would also like
to be copied in on the monthly minutes. Councilman Gilson made the motion to include Mr.
Ballard on the email list for the minutes and the motion was seconded by Councilman Carden.

3. Law Enforcement Appreciation Banquet — A thank you note was received for the donation
that was made.

New Business

1. GMEA District Officer Election — Representation for South Officers are President — Joy Day,
the Mayor of Jonesboro, and for Vice President — Greg Clifton, the Mayor of Fayetteville.

2. Shrub Trimming — Councilman Gilson will speak to Stan Ledbetter about cutting back the
overgrowth on the sidewalk.

With no more business to come before the Town Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:08
pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk



